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Austin City Council Votes to Create Austin Energy Task Force 
  
AUSTIN, TX - Today, in a 6-0 vote, city council members voted to create the 
Austin Energy Resource Generation Task Force as part of the 2014 update 
process to the city’s existing energy plan. 
 
The task force is directed to provide recommendations to council members for 
how Austin Energy should meet existing goals for renewable energy by 2020, as 
well as opportunities for strengthening and expanding those goals through 2024. 
Task force members will include one member from the Electric Utilities 
Commission and one from the Resource Management Commission, as well as 
seven other members appointed by city council. 
 
Sierra Club Beyond Coal Organizer David Cortez issued the following 
statement in response: 
 
“Public participation is always a win-win in our book. Today, the people of Austin 
and Central Texas communities impacted by climate disruption won a major 
procedural victory for clean energy, transparency and good governance. This 
task force will provide environmental, low-income, renewable energy and industry 
stakeholders their best opportunity to review Austin Energy’s approach and set a 
clear path for making Austin a leader in the clean energy economy. 
 
Austin Energy ratepayers have made it clear that they want this process to 
expand our clean energy goals, phase out our over-reliance on dirty coal and 
fracked gas, as well as preserve our affordability targets. We see this task force 
as the best way to ensure those demands are met. 
 
The Sierra Club and our 4,500 Central Texas members and supporters applaud 
City Council for their leadership in making this process more accessible to all 
Austin Energy ratepayers.” 
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